
Inclement Weather Forecast- Reminder of procedure
[bookmark: _GoBack]A weather warning has been issued to school for this week
We fully expect to function as normal unless the weather is exceptionally poor. If you do not hear from us everything will remain as usual. However, should you have to make decisions for safety of travel as a family to and from where you live please feel free to do so.
Below is a reminder of the procedure followed in the event of a school closure. Please retain this letter for reference or look on the school website.

 
Following a detailed Risk Assessment carried out by the Principal, if the school is to close before the beginning of the school day: 
1. The closure will be reported to Education Authority (North Eastern Region) and DENI by the Principal. This information will be displayed to the public via the school’s website: www.hazelbankps.co.uk.
2. Parents (named contact) will be alerted to the closure using the C2k Textlocal Text service activated by the Principal once the closure has been logged with the Education Authority. 
3. The media (BBC Radio Ulster) will be informed and may then broadcast details.   
Every effort will be made to make this information available by 7:50am or as soon as is practicable thereafter.
Please do not try to phone the school office as the line may be required for emergency calls.
The school will make all practicable efforts to keep parents informed as to the situation with the school during adverse weather conditions, as we appreciate that such conditions and the uncertainty may present considerable difficulties for parents regarding childcare arrangements. However, parents are expected to check their text messages (named contact only), the website and/or make themselves aware of the radio broadcasts when it is clear that a closure is a possibility.
